U/ Phone : 25367033, 25367035, 25367036 UIhe 14, QefeR-8, TRaY, P¥-1, T Rgel-77
Wa/Fax | 0091-11-25367024 Pocket- 14, Sector- 8, Dwarka,
S AT/E-mail : ug@nme.org.in, Phase — 1, New Delhi-77

Y SR SmEnT
National Medical Commission
(Undergraduate Medical Education Board)

No. NMC/2065%(Legal)/2022/UGMEB/ Dated the 28" July 2022

PUBLIC NOTICE

In pursuance to the order dated 29.04.2022 passed by the Hon'ble
Supreme Court of India in SLP N0.2536-37 of 2022, it is informed that the
Indian students who were in the last year of their undergraduate medicine
course (due to COVID-19, Russia -Ukraine war etc had to leave their foreign
medical institute and return to India) and have subsequently completed their
studies as also have been granted certificate of completion of course / degree
by their respective institute, on or before 30% June 2022, shall be permitted
to appear in Foreign Medical Graduate Examination. Thereafter, upon
qualifying the FMG examination, such foreign medical graduates are required
to undergo Compulsory Rotating Medical Internship (CRMI) for a period of two
years to make up for the clinical training which could not be physically
attended by them during the undergraduate medicine course in the foreign
institute as also to familiarise them with practise of medicine under indian
conditions. The foreign medical graduates will be eligible to get registration
only after completing the CRMI for two years.

The above relaxation granted to the "foreign medical students is a “one
time measure” and shall not be treated as “‘precedence in the future”.
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